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Statement by Commissioner Brann on shooting of an 

Off Duty Correction Officer  

  

NYC Department of Correction Commissioner Cynthia Brann said:  

 

“The entire Department of Correction is grieving today after learning of the tragic shooting death 

of our brother in blue while off duty. My deepest sympathy and heartfelt condolences go out to 

his family, friends, and colleagues throughout the Department. We are working with NYPD to 

provide any assistance or cooperation requested to help identify the perpetrator and bring him to 

justice.” 
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